
Wisconsin DOJ Division of Criminal Investigation

ACISS Investigative 05-1776/58 

Report Date: 11/13/2005 

Primary Information 
Description: TERESA MARIE HALBACH: Neighborhood Canvas 3020 STH 147 

Occurence From: 11/06/2005 15:00

Occurence To: 11/06/2005 15:15

Dissemination Code: Agency 
Heimerl, Kevin L (Appleton Arson DCI/Wisconsin Department of Justice DCI)

Wilson, Lisa A (Arson DCI/ Wisconsin Department of Justice DCI) 
Reporting LEO: 

Backup LEo 
Approval Status: Approved
Approved Date 11/16/2005 

Approved By: Kelly, Carolyn S (Madison Arson DCI) 

Related Addresses 
RelationshipAddress 

3020 STH 147, Two Rivers, Wissconsin , United States of America Interview Location

Related Subjects
Relationship 
Subject of Interest

Iype Sex Race DOB Name 
Avery's Auto Salvage

Ullman, Nancy A 

Business

Person Female White Interviewed 

Halbach, Teresa Marie Person Female White 03/22/1980 Victim 

Record Status Information 

Record Origination Operator
Record Origination Date 

Knutson, Andrea L (DCI Appleton Field Office /Wisconsin Department of Justice DCI) 

11/15/2005 09:39 

Last Update Operator
Kelly, Carolyn S (Wisconsin Statewide Intell igence Center DCI) 

| Last Update Date: 11/16/2005 10:14 

Date Supervisor Date Reporting LEO 

Heimerl, Kevin L (Appleton Arson DCI/ 

Wisconsin Department of Justice DCI) 
Kelly, Carolyn S (Madison Arson DCI) 9/12/2016 
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On November 6, 2005, S/A Kevin L. Heimerl and S/A Lisa Wilson assisted in the investigation 
of the missing person Teresa Marie Halbach in the Town of Gibson, Manitowoc County, WI. 
S/A Heimerl and S/A Wilson conducted a neighborhood canvas of the area surrounding STH 147 
and Avery Road. 

On November 6, 2005, at approximately 3:00 p.m., S/A Heimerl and S/A Wilson made personal 
contact with Nancy A. Ulman, who resides at 3020 STH 147, Two Rivers, WI, 920-755-2630. 
Nancy Ullman stated she resides at this residence with her father, who is presently hospitalized. 

Investigators asked Ullman if she had seen recent media coverage of the missing female, and she 
stated that she had. Investigators asked if Ullman had seen pictures of the missing female and 
her vehicle, and she stated that she had seen the pictures. Investigators asked if Ullman had seen 
the female or her vehicle in the area, and she stated that she had not. Ullman's residence is 
located approximately one-tenth of a mile east of the intersection of STH 147 and Avery Road.

Investigators asked UIiman if she had seen anything out of the ordinary in the neighborhood 
during the course of the previous week, or if she had made any observations which she felt may 

potentially be related to the investigation. Ullman stated she has not seen anything unusual, and 
further stated that she had not been home much as she had been visiting her father in the hospital. 
Investigators asked Ullman if she is familiar with the Avery family or the Avery salvage

business, and she stated that she does not associate with them. 
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